Lake Tapps Lacrosse Club Board of Directors Meeting

June 22, 2011 – Lancaster Home
Attendees:

In attendance:    Chris Ward,  Dan Lancaster,  Kathi Lucchesi,  Eric Wasserstrom,  John McKenna,  Shelley Berke
Call to order at 7:05 p.m. 
May Minutes
The minutes were distributed for review.
MOTION #79:  It was moved by Eric and seconded by John that the minutes of the May board meeting stand approved.  Motion carried 4-0.
Treasurer’s Report 
Beth left copies of a budget report.  There was little discussion as to whether or not we will need additional funds for uniforms for the upcoming year.  This has been taken in to consideration and the budget is prepared for such needs.
Photography
It was noted that at the suggestion of Mary Kay, who coordinated team pictures, that we leave the photography options up to each team.  Discussion followed and the suggestion will be considered again when 2012 season plans get underway.
Draw Bag Discussion
Eric reported that he had some concerns regarding the high school boys’ policy of “draw bag” and proposed that it be modified.  After much discussion, it was mentioned that this is more of a coaching issue but that perhaps our attendance policy needs to be revisited and modified.  The area of discussion centered on defining the difference between excused and unexcused absences.  Dan and Eric agreed to take another look at the policy to see if modifications are necessary.
Board Restructure
John had sent out a proposed organizational structure for review prior to the meeting.  There was much discussion around the idea that LTLC is growing so rapidly that we need to make sure the needs are met at all levels.  Discussion continued as to how much to break down the organizational chart.  It was decided that the chart would be revised and emailed out to the board for input prior to presenting and voting on the new structure at the annual general membership meeting in July.
General Membership Meeting
Agenda items for the annual general membership meeting were presented and discussed.  Along with voting in new board members, the proposed organizational structure will be presented for vote.  Ideas were presented as to how to get more people out to the meeting.

Updates and Announcements
It was suggested by Eric that although Rally Day was a huge success, it may be necessary to change it or limit it to separate days in the future due to the size of the club.
It was suggested that the game schedule and Rally Day be left open during the Three Rivers tournament so that teams may attend.

There are about 20 participants signed up so far for the Chumash and Stealth Clinic.

John suggested that we partner with the PE teachers at local schools to introduce lacrosse as part of the curriculum.

Dan received a lot of feedback from parents and coaches in regard to playing time.  The surveys should help to capture some of that feedback as well.

Next meeting is the AGM on July 26th at 7:00 PM – Bonney Lake Library.  The August board meeting will be set when the new board is in place.
Adjourn:  There being no other business; the meeting was adjourned at 8:55 PM
Kathi Lucchesi, LTLC Secretary
